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April 11, 2011

James H. Lober, P.E.

Apex Engineering Incorporated
27 West Market Street
Newport, DE 19804

Re: Application No. 2008-0275 (S) —Preliminary Plan Submission for Barley Mill Plaza
Dear Mr. Lober:

The Division of Public Health Office of Engineering received the revised preliminary plan for
Barley Mill Plaza. The preliminary application indicates that the City of Wilmington will supply
water.

This project requires the owner to obtain an Approval to Construct and an Approval to Operate
from the Office of Engineering when constructing a new water system or altering an existing
water system.

In order to obtain an Approval to Construct, plans and specifications must be prepared by a
registered Delaware professional engineer. Plans for the system, including water mains or
extensions thereto, storage facilities, treatment works, and all related appurtenances, must be
approved by the Office of Engineering prior to construction. Please refer to Construction Plans
and Specifications Submittal and Review Guidelines prepared by the Office of Engineering for
further details.

It is the owner’s responsibility to ensure as-built drawings are maintained throughout all phases
of construction. Prior to the owner receiving an Approval to Operate for this project, the Office
of Engineering requires one set of as-built drawings, including profile markups, for all plans
approved for construction. An Approval to Operate will be issued after all applicable
requirements are met.

Please contact Doug Lodge, P.E., or me at (302) 741-8646 for further information.

William JAMilliken, Jr. ’5:

Engineer 11
Office of Engineering

Cc:  Antoni Sekowski, New Castle County Department of Land Use
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